
 
Wireless Carriers, Pay Phone Providers, and Providers of Pre-Paid Calling 
Card Services 
 
 
Wireless carriers, pay phone providers, and providers of pre-paid calling card 
services that wish to provide service in Kentucky and that have not previously 
filed a notice of intention to do business in this state are required to submit a 
letter to the Commission which contains: 
 

(1) The name and address of the utility;  
(2) Articles of incorporation or partnership agreement, if applicable; and 
(3) Name, street address, telephone number and fax number, if any, of the 
person who should be contacted to address customer complaints and 
regulatory issues. 
Updates to this information must also be submitted. 

 
Wireless carriers, pay phone providers and providers of pre-paid calling card 
services are not required to file tariffs. Wireless carriers and providers of pre-paid 
calling card services must, however, continue to file gross operating revenue 
reports and continue to pay Commission assessments pursuant to KRS 278.130, 
KRS 278.140, and KRS 278.150. Pay phone providers are not required to file 
gross operating reports or pay Commission assessments. 
 
In addition, wireless carriers must continue to apply to this Commission, in those 
areas outside the jurisdiction of local planning commissions, pursuant to 807 
KAR 5:063 and statutes pertaining to antenna tower construction. The elimination 
of a requirement to tariff services does not exempt wireless carriers from 
collecting and remitting Commission-ordered universal service funding or 
complying with other regulatory requirements. 
 


